No Material Change Justification
The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2023 amended the Local Assistance and Tribal Consistency Fund (LATCF) and expanded eligibility for the program to “eligible revenue sharing consolidated governments”. These newly eligible recipients will be subject to the same program requirements as the other recipients in the LATCF program. ORP intends to make the portal available for these consolidated governments to submit for payment in mid-February. 

In preparation for this launch, we have made non-substantive changes to the current LATCF collection documents to reflect these new recipients. Uploaded is the Reporting Guidance and Recipient Payment Information Form. We have also made updates to the LATCF Program Guidance, which is also uploaded as a supplementary document for reference. Please note that the edits to the Program Guidance also include additional language referencing the BABA waivers approved by MIAO that are posted on Treasury’s website. 
